
Щоб стати членами СУК  „Провидіння”, 
просимо звертатися до пані Гаврилюк.  
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Proud to Support
St. Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church

Buszka Funeral Home
Director Peter D. Stachowski

2005 Clinton Street at S. Ogden Buffalo New York 14206

(716) 825-7777 www.busszkafuneralhomeinc.com

Our Church Web-Page Is:

http://www.stnbuffalo.com
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Buffalo Community Web-Page Is:
http://www.ukrainiansofbuffalo.com
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No

S A I N T N I C H O L A S

UKRAIN IAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

ÓÊÐÀ¯ÍÑÜÊÀ ÊÀÒÎËÈÖÜÊÀ
ÖÅÐÊÂÀ ÑÂßÒÎÃÎ ÌÈÊÎËÀß

====================================================================

UNDE R THE P ROT ECTI ON
OF MO TH ER OF GOD

Ï²Ä ÎÏ²ÊÎÞ ÏÐÅ×ÈÑÒÎ¯
Ä ² Â È Ì À Ð ² ¯ Î Ä ² Ã ² Ò Ð ² ¯

=================================================================

CHURCH BULLETIN – N°13

March 25 – 2012 – 25 Березня
ÖÅÐÊÎÂÍÈÉ Â²ÑÍÈÊ – Ч. 13

====================================================================

13

http://www.stnbuffalo.com/bulletin/archives.htm
http://www.stnbuffalo.com/bulletin/archives.htm
http://www.provassn.com/
http://www.busszkafuneralhomeinc.com/
http://www.stnbuffalo.com/
http://www.ukrainiansofbuffalo.com/


LITURGICAL SCHEDULE

Mar. 25: 5 S. Of Lent –  5 Н. Посту T8

Anuntiation - Благовіщення 
12:00 AM Living and deceased members of

Sitch

Mon., Mar. 26 – Пон., 26 Березня 
8:15 АM +Микола Барицький (О. Чмола) 

Tue., Mar. 27 – Вівторок, 27 Березня 
9:00 AM +Данута Пелех (А. Войчак) 

Wenesday, Mar. 28 – Середа, 28 Березня 
11:00 АМ Літургія Наперід Осв. Дарів 

Liturgy of Presanctified Gifts

Thu., March 29 – Чет., 29 Березня 
10:00 AM +Петро Поліщук 40 д і п. 
 (родина) 
11:00 AM The Great Canon –Поклони

(See Julian)

Fri., March 30 – П’ят., 30 Березня 
6:30 PМ  Літургія Наперід Осв. Дарів 

Liturgy of Presanctified Gifts
Початок Реколєкцій

Parish mission conducted by area clergy
Sorokousty – Сорокоусти 

Sat., March 31 – Субота, 31 Березня 
Parish Mission - Реколєкції

9:00 AM +Дарія Шуст - 40 д. (Ст. Софія) 
4:30 PM Zenon Bodnarsky (wife Maria)

April 1: Palm Sunday –  Квітна Н. T8
12:00 PM For Parishioners – За Парохіян 

==================================================================

Journeying together through the Lent.
Discussion … Every Thursday of Great
Lent at 1:00 PM. Please take part!

Разом через піст – щочетверга о 1год. 

ПОР’ЯДОК СВ. ЛІТУРГІЙ 

25 Березня: 4 Неділя Посту  T8
10:00 р. +Іван, Анасатазія, Марія, 

Микола, Алекса, Василь, John & Billy 
 (Катерина Лехновська) 

Четвер, 29 Березня 
10:00 р. +Петро Поліщук 40 д і п. 
 (родина) 
11:00 р. Поклони

1 Квітня: 5 Неділя Посту  T8
10:00 р. +Ярослав і Галина Литвин 

(Володимир і Ненсі) 

Eternal Light burns for

+Mary Petryshyn
Requ. By Tekla Moczerniak

Вічне Світло в честь ПДМ горить 

за +Ганню Назарук 
Пожертва: Родина Яворських 

There is still space for your ad.
Маємо місцe для Вашого оголошення 

DNIPRO  ДНІПРО
U k r a i n i a n C u l t u r a l C e n t e r
562 Genesee St. Buffalo, NY 14204 856-4476

www.UkrainiansOfBuffalo.com
Hall and bar rentals are available.

See your old friends on Friday night.
Help rebuild our Ukrainian Home.

Please Contribute to the
$100,000 Building Fund.
Donations are tax deductible.

4166 Union Road 2321 Millersport Hwy
(Airport Plaza) (Getzville Plaza)
Cheektowaga, NY 14225 Amherst, NY 14068
Tel. 716-630-0131 Fax 716-630-0133 tel. 716-688-1495

Сердечна подяка усім спонзорам! 

Просимо їх підтримати! 

Ukrainian Home Dnipro
Federal Credit Union

562 Genesee St., Buffalo, NY 14204
(716) 847-6655 (716) 847-6988

www.uhdfcu.com info@uhdfcu.com

“The credit union
with a heart”

Free checking
Competitive rates on CD’s and savings account

Low rates for Visa Credit cards
ATM Visa Debit cards

Direct Deposit and Online Banking
IRA Traditional and Roth accounts

Free Life Insurance (some restrictions apply)
We financially support Ukrainian causes

ССввіійй ДДоо CCввооггоо ППоо ССввооєє
Join now and become a member of our

Ukrainian Credit Union Family!

============================

Please support our sponsors!

ДЯКУЄМО – THANK YOU!
============================
The Colonial Memorial Chapels, Inc.
of Ukrainian Heritage, Serving Western N.Y.

Simon Pasnik & Matthew Pasnik
3003 South Park Avenue

Lackawanna, New York 14218
(716) 824-3007

============================

Melvin J. SLIWINSKI
FUNERAL HOME

85 George Urban Boulevard
Cheektowaga, N. Y. 14225

5090 Transit Rd, Depew, NY 14043
--------------------------------

(716) 894-1772

http://www.ukrainiansofbuffalo.com/
http://www.uhdfcu.com/
mailto:info@uhdfcu.com


UPCOMING
CHURCH
EVENTS

Просимо звернути 
увагу на дати:

Sunday Coffee Hours: If any one would like
to volunteer to host a Sunday, please contact
Elaine, Dora, Emily, Mary (B.) or Anna.

 KITCHEN – is open Fridays 11 AM - 3 PM.
Thank you for your help and patronage.

 Coffee Hour - Usually Every Sunday after
Liturgy in Church Hall. Please join us!

Easter Bazaar – March 25 aft. 10 Liturgy
===============================================================

TOP’S GIFT CARDS:

Please help
us raise money
for our Church
by purchasing
Top’s Gift Cards from us. If you buy in
Tops anyway, why not help. You do not lose
or gain anything by doing this, but our
Church will benefit greatly. We receive
back 5% of your spending. To take advan-
tage of this program, see Mary Bodnar or
call 655-3810, or call the rectory. Thank
you and God Bless!

Please note: You can purchase gasoline
with this card at Tops Gasoline Station.

* * *

У нас успішно продаються Карточки з 
крамниці "Топс". Купуючи їх ви помага-
єте церкві. Для Вас не робить різниці чи 
ви платили грішми чи карточкою, але 
церква дістане від „Топс” 5%. На $1,000 
церква одержить $50. Що б закупити 
слід звертатися до п. Марії Боднар, або 
до канцелярії. Дякуємо! Також можна 
цією карточкою купувати бензину. 

CHURCH BULLETIN is published weekly.
Deadline for information is Friday Evening.

ÖÅÐÊ. Â²ÑÍÈÊ видається тижнево 
Інформації подавати до четверга вечора. 

SAINT NICHOLAS
UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

ÓÊÐÀ¯ÍÑÜÊÀ ÊÀÒÎËÈÖÜÊÀ ÖÅÐÊÂÀ

ÑÂßÒÎÃÎ ÌÈÊÎËÀß
(Ï²Ä ÎÏ²ÊÎÞ ÏÐÅ×ÈÑÒÎ¯

Ä²ÂÈ ÌÀÐ²¯ ÎÄ²Ã²ÒÐ²¯)

Parish E-Mail: stnbuffalo@yahoo.com
Web Page: http://www.stnbuffalo.com
Dioc. Web: http://www.stamforddio.org

308 Fillmore Avenue, Buffalo, N. Y. 14206

Rectory: (716) 852-7566
Fax: 855-1319 ~ Kitchen: 852-1908

Confession: Before Liturgies
 Сповідь: Перед Св. Літургіями 
Baptism: By appointment
Хрещення: За домовленням
Marriage: Contact 6 months in advance
Вінчання: Голоситися 6 місяців скорше

Religion classes – Релігійна Програма
Saturday 11:45 AM – Субота 11:45 р. 

Ministry to the sick - Opika nad xvorymy
Family members should call the Rectory
Родина повинна повідомити священика 

IN EMERGENCY CALL ANY TIME
В разі потреби завжди можна закликати

Rev. Raymond Palko, visiting priest

V. Rev. Marijan Procyk, pastor & dean

Please call if you are hospitalized,
homebound and need a priest.

Ïðîñèìî çàêëèêàòè ÿêùî âè ó
ë³÷íèö³ àáo ïðèêîâàíi äî ëiæêà!

SITCH DINNER MEETING
Sunday, March 25, 2012
at Joseph Hriczko Post,

Clemo St., Buffalo, NY after
12:00 pm Liturgy for the reposed and

living members of Sitch at
St. Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church

COCKTAILS at 1:00 pm DINNER
at 1:30 pm includes refreshments
Meeting to be held after dinner.

Dinner cost is $10.00 for members and
$15.00 for guests.

Membership dues of $5.00 for the 2012
year must be current and may be paid at

the door. Talk to:
Mike Liskiewicz 837-0285 or

Maria Malaniak 668-5105
===============================================================

ОБ`ЄДНАННЯ ЖІНОК - ОЧСУ 
Відділ Боффало, Н.Й.  
і Жіночий Хор «Мрія» 

Влаштовує  

ВЕЛИКОДНИЙ  БАЗАР 

Неділя, 25-го березня, 2012р. 
після Богослуження 

в церкві, св. Миколая, 308 Філмор 
вул. 

Печиво!!       Смачний Обід!!       
Картки!! 

Писанки!!          Гердани!! 

Ласкаво Просимо!

WOMEN’S ASSOCIATION FOR THE
DEFENSE OF FOUR FREEDOMS

FOR UKRAINE, INC.
& Women’s Choir “Mriya” presents an

EASTER BAZAAR

Baked Goods!!
Delicious
Lunch!!

Ukrainian Greet-
ing Cards!!

Pysanky!! Ger-
dany!!

St. Nicholas Church, 308 Fillmore Ave.

Sunday, March 25th, 2012
after the Liturgy ends.

Everyone is most cordially invited!!!

http://stnbuffalo.com/
http://www.topsmarkets.com/
http://stnbuffalo.com/
mailto:stnbuffalo@yahoo.com
http://stnbuffallo.com/
http://www.stamforddio.org/


Opening our Hearts
To the Buffalo City Mission

До 1. Квітня збираємо убрання у доброму 
стані, коци і конзерви для «City Mission».

Просимо перечитати по англійськи. 
* * *

“What you do to the least of my brethren, you
do to me” (Matthew 25:40). The religious edu-
cation students here at Saint Nicholas Parish will
be running an Open our Hearts collection of
food and items for the Buffalo City Mission.
They are asking parishioners to bring in any ex-
tra can good items, blankets, or clothing to the
Church on Sundays, in order to help those who
are in need on a daily basis at the Buffalo City
Mission. Religion students /or their teachers
will be collecting these items at the end of each
Liturgy, throughout the remainder of Great Lent.
We ask that you help our Parish “Open its
Heart” to those who are less fortunate, especially
during this time of Lent, so that the love of our
Savior can reach out to all our brothers and sis-
ters in need. As you know, the City Mission is
funded in part by the Catholic Diocese and other
agencies, but they are always in need of non-
perishable food items, blankets, and clothing.
Our religious education students would like to
run this Open our Hearts collection for the
Buffalo City Mission as another church-based
community outreach program. It is so important
for our youth to know that they can still make a
difference, especially during these difficult eco-
nomic times. With the world changing every
day, we want to encourage our Ukrainian Youth
to take an active role in spreading the message
of Christ throughout the community. Please
consider donating any non-perishable items,
blankets /or clothing to this worthy cause. Re-
ligion students will be collecting every Sunday
through April 1, 2012. When we take the time
to Open our Hearts, our drawers and our cup-
boards - to Christ - we can and we will make a
difference!

SAVE THE DATE

Sunday, April 29, 2012 – League
of Ukrainian Catholics Spaghetti
Dinner to benefit the Msgr. Paul

Iwachiw Scholarship Fund

The Liturgical Choir of the Buf-
falo Deanery will have rehearsal
for the Easter season on Mon-
day, March 27, 2012 in St.
Nicholas Church Hall at 7:00PM.
Any one interested in joining the
choir is most welcome.
============================================================

ЗАПРОШУЄМО ВСІХ ЧЛЕНІВ 
КРЕДИТНОЇ СПІЛКИ 

НА ЗВІТНО ВИБОРНІ ЗБОРИ 
ЯКІ ВІДБУДУТЬСЯ 

В НЕДІЛЮ, 29 КВІТНЯ 2012 
О 3:00 ПО-ПОЛУДНІ 

В УКРАЇНСЬКОМУ ДОМІ 
“ДНІПРО” 

562 Genesee Street
Buffalo, New York

* * *
TO ALL CREDIT

UNION MEMBERS
PLEASE JOIN US AT THE

ANNUAL CREDIT
UNION MEETING

SUNDAY APRIL 29, 2012
AT 3:00P.M.

UKRAINIAN HOME DNIPRO
562 Genesee Street

Please Note: - УВАГА!!! Увага!!

St. Nicholas Easter Diner
Will be held on April 22, 2012

Please attend.

* * *
Свяченне церкви Св. Миколая 

Відбудеться 22 Квітня, 2012. 
Просимо взяти участь! 

===============================================================

Easter Diner at St. John the Baptist will
be held on April 29, 2012. at 1:00 P.M.

Divine Liturgy at 11:00 a.m. (E/U)
All parishioners and guests

are welcome.
Donation $15:00

3275 Elmwood Ave, Kenmore, New
York 14217

Telephone: 716-873-5011 E-mail:
stjohnmyparish@gmail.com

===============================================================

On April 27 - 29, 2012, St. Basil
Seminary will be hosting the 1st in
the series of 6 Cantor's Programs
entitled: The Divine Liturgy and
Eight Tones System.
As in the past, the program will be
under the direction of the distin-
guished Professor Joseph Roll.
This first program covers important
and well known services in Ukrain-
ian Catholic Liturgical Life that are a
basis for the other 5 programs. All
lovers of Byzantine music and litur-
gical life are invited and encour-
aged to participate. Talk to your
pastor. See us at the web:

http://www.stbasilseminary.com/

Молитва св. Єфрема Сирина (+373)

Господи і Владико життя мого, духа 
лінивства, недбалости, властолюб'я і 
пустослов'я віджини від мене. (поклін)

Духа чистоти, покори, терпеливости і 
любови дай мені слузі твоєму. (поклін) 

Так, Господи царю, дай мені бачити 
провини мої, і не осуджувати брата 
мого ні сестри моєї, бо ти благословен 
єси на віки вічні. Амінь! (поклін) 

Prayer of St. Ephrem (+373)

O Lord and Master of my life, Take
away from me the will to be lazy and to
be sad, the desire to get ahead of other
people, to boast and brag. (Profound bow)

Give me instead, a pure and humble
spirit, the will to be patient with other
people and to love them. (Profound bow)

Let me realize my own mistakes, and
keep me from judging the things other
people do. For you are blessed, now and
forever, Amen. (Profound bow

mailto:stjohnmyparish@gmail.com
http://www.stbasilseminary.com/


From the desk of Fr. Ray Palko

GLORY TO JESUS CHRIST!
GLORY FOREVER! March 25, 2012

Dear ____________________________ ,
(Your name here, for your very own personal letter)

Spring arrived on Tuesday March
20…March came in like a lamb and is going
out like a lamb. Remember when we used to
say, “spring is right around the corner”?
Well, I think they must have demolished that
building because there wasn’t any corner
this year. We definitely went from here-to-
there in one straight line! I know it’s been
warm all around the country, but it is really
quite amazing to see the results of this recent
warm spell here in Western New York. The
flowers and new growth are something we
don’t normally experience until late April or
early May. All the spring flowers are in
bloom from the pussy willow (hope you got
yours before they blossomed), crocus, hya-
cinth and daffodil to the forsythia. The mag-
nolias are ready to break out of their buds in
the next day or so, and the fruit trees are
even showing their leaves. Everyone is say-
ing how wonderful all this is, especially
those silly weather people, who cheer at
each news broadcast and can’t wait to tell us
that we’ve broken another temperature re-
cord.

I know it’s comfortable and pleasant to be
outdoors enjoying the warmth, but I can’t
help wondering what’s next. Our friends, the
fruit growers in southern Ontario, have been
very much on my mind every day of this
warm stretch as I ask myself the question,
“What if we get a frost?” Even though I’m
not a farmer, it doesn’t take much to figure
out that the extreme warmth, for this time of

the year, can really put the fruit harvest into
jeopardy. So I guess we should begin pray-
ing “for seasonable weather and an abun-
dance of the fruits of the earth…”

All our parishes across the country are
now becoming quite busy as the prepara-
tions for the “Great Day” have begun in ear-
nest. Yes, I know we’ve been preparing for
THE DAY from the beginning of the Great
Fast with our Lenten prayers, fasting, alms-
giving and confessions. I’m talking now
about those special items that have to do
with the “breaking of the Fast,” namely the
preparation, purchase or sales of all the
wonderful foods we have at Pascha. It will
be hard in the next few weeks to find a
church that doesn’t have a sale of food, can-
dy, pysanka, etc.

There are many very busy bakers and
cooks in most of our parishes, who are al-
ready contributing to the various bazaars and
bake sales, as they give of their time, talent
and treasure for the good of the Church.
These sales are always beneficial events for
the church, as they bring in a few bucks for
the parish treasury to help pay the bills. Also
I am mindful that a lot of people enjoy the
fact that it is just so nice to be able to go
down to the hall and buy what they need, ra-
ther than making, or trying to make, the
breads and other paschal items themselves.
So dear bakers and “bazaar people” may
God bless your efforts in these coming
weeks. Oh, and by the way, you do know
that you are not supposed to eat any of the
Paschal foods prior to April 8 on the new
calendar or April 15 on the old. The Lenten
fast is broken after Liturgy on Sunday morn-
ing. Even if you have your basket blessed on
Saturday afternoon or evening, you are not

supposed to taste of it till the next day.
or maybe  

I remember what a “mouth-watering day”
Holy Saturday always was when we were
kids at home. My Mom, as did nearly every-
one in the town, prepared the items for the
basket on that day. One old Polish lady used
to smoke her kobassa ‘up in the field’ be-
hind her house and the smell would waft
throughout the whole neighborhood on
Good Friday and Holy Saturday.

It was the same way inside our house as
the Paskas were being baked, and the sau-
sage, ham and bacon was being boiled. Dad
was out on the back porch grating the real
horseradish for the “chryn.” Ohh, talk about
‘mouth-watering smells.’ It was definitely
torture for the palate, but not one person
even thought about sneaking a taste. Well,
maybe we thought of it, but we didn’t do it.
 As I write I can almost smell that kitchen
right now!

A week from today will already be Palm
Sunday and then we’ll be into Holy Week.
Pascha will be here before we know it, so
keep up the good fight of this holy and spe-
cial time as we continue to prepare for the
glorious Resurrection.

Today on the new calendar we are cele-
brating “the Conception of Jesus.” We don’t
normally say it that way, rather we call this
holy day “The Annunciation to our Most
Holy Lady, the Theotokos and Ever-Virgin
Mary by the Archangel Gabriel.” At the
moment of Mary’s great YES, “the One
Lord, Jesus Christ, the Son of God, came
down from heaven and became incarnate of
the Holy Spirit and the blessed Virgin Mary
and was made man….” When the pro-
abortion people start yapping about “we

don’t know when life begins,” just tell them
to read the account of the Annunciation! Our
Lord came and grew in her womb and was
born nine months later in that cave in Beth-
lehem! So, dear one, let me be the first to
wish you “Merry Christmas” nine months
from today!! Hah! Even got niece Stephanie
on that one…she always thinks she sends
out her cards early!!  

This is the weekend of the LUC sponsored
retreat being held at Sloatsburg. Our prayers
are certainly with Father Appleyard, retreat
master, as well as those attending. I’m sure
it will be a good and holy retreat as this is
the weekend of the Annunciation. May our
holy Lady intercede for all those special
people making their retreat. Isn’t that a great
blessing to have the Annunciation fall on the
weekend of the retreat and also a double
blessing for it to be at Sloatsburg, because
we know how much the nuns love our
Blessed Lady! Be Blessed, Luc’ers. Safe trip
home!

There continues to be a lot of bad stuff go-
ing on in the world, and especially in our
country. I pray we all will be strong, faithful
and courageous in all our daily struggles.
Continue steadfast in prayer during this
Great Fast. If you haven’t done anything yet
to prepare for the great Feast of the Resur-
rection, it’s not too late. St. Chrysostom
writes in his Paschal Homily, “the Lord re-
ceives the last, even as the first.” As we near
Holy Week and Pascha may your days be
grace-filled and blessed!

Have a great week! God bless you and our
Holy Lady keep you!

In His Love,

Fr. Ray



From "Good Samaritan" Ukr. Radio pr.

In today’s Gospel we learn about a very
special request that two of the disciples, the
sons of Zebedee make to Jesus. The request of
James and John was a significant request.
"Teacher, we want you to do for us whatever
we ask of you." And Jesus said to them,
"What do you want me to do for you?" And
they said, "Grant us to sit, one at your right
hand and one at your left, in your glory."
(Mark 10:37). James and John were asking if
they could sit at the right and left hand of the
Lord in His kingdom, but they did not under-
stand what that involved. They did not real-
ize that glory came with the ultimate price.
There is much of John and James in each of
us. We all desire for the goodness of the Lord
to fill our lives, and to respond to our needs in
the way that we desire. Now, Jesus did not
rebuke them for making this request. There is
really nothing wrong with desiring to be close
to Jesus, with desiring to be in His presence.
But Jesus had just shared with His disciples
the truth concerning His sacrifice for the
world; he was trying to communicate truth to
them concerning the salvation of others, and
James and John were too preoccupied with
themselves to fully understand what they
were asking of Jesus. Furthermore, they did
not even understand the implications of their
own desires. Jesus says, "You do not know
what you are asking for. Are you able to drink
the cup that I drink?" (Mark 10:38). James
and John had no idea that the cup Jesus was
referring to would lead to His crucifixion.

The disciples did not know that Jesus would
have to go through great suffering. Or that
His position would cause Him to have to pay
the ultimate price. James and John wanted
to be part of Christ’s glory, but were they
willing to pay the same price? Without much
thought, they replied, "We are able to drink of
the cup." But they had no idea as to the ex-
tent of suffering which the Lord was referring

to. The cup to which Jesus referred was
meant as a common symbol of what life hands
you: the realm of your experience, the cir-
cumstances in which you are placed. You are
handed a cup to drink. You have no choice as
to what is in the cup, but you must drink it.
Jesus, of course, is referring to the Cross. It
is a cup given to Him by His Father, which
He must drink. You recall, in the Garden of
Gethsemane, Jesus prayed, "If it be possible,
let this cup pass from me. Nevertheless, not my
will but yours be done" (Luke 22:42). So Je-
sus is speaking of the whole spectrum of
events involving the suffering, the anguish,
the pain, the rejection, the mocking, the
scourging - every part of the Cross - as the
Father's choice for Him, handed over for Him
to drink out of love for the world. Now, the
disciples had no way of understanding the
significance of this cup. “The Son of man
came not to be served but to serve, and to give
his life as a ransom for many." (Mark 10:45).
Already, this Sunday of Lent allows a glim-
mer of the light of Holy Week to shine in.
Next Saturday will be the Saturday of Laza-
rus, whom Jesus will raise from the dead, fol-
lowed by Palm Sunday, Jesus’ triumphant
entry into Jerusalem. The Church, therefore,
urges us in anticipation of the feast which we
will soon celebrate - to develop the proper at-
titude we should have as we come closer to
Christ’s Passion and Resurrection.

A young New Orleans husband and wife,
while reluctantly packing up their U-Haul
truck, were recently captured in a color
photograph for a front-page New York Times
report about the failures faced by many New
Orleans urban pioneers. The bitter twist in
that Times story was that many of those
brave pioneers, like the couple with the U-
Haul, had thought that they were committed
to returning and rebuilding the city after the
Katrina floods - but the folks in the story had
discovered that it was a far tougher place to

live post-Katrina than they ever imagined. In
a profound way, that New Orleans couple
represents all of us. They are a striking icon
as we near the home stretch of our Lenten
journey. More and more, as Americans, we
are rootless. Sometimes, we are driven by
storms like Hurricane Katrina. But, more
often we are like that couple with the U-
Haul—driven not by a storm itself but by the
needs of our families, the fortunes of our
employers, and the fears and hopes that swell
in our hearts as much as in our heads. Most
Americans simply do not envision a
hometown anymore where we expect to be
planted conveniently near the homes of our
posterity who will visit us and keep the roots
of our lineage alive and well in the same
hometown, let alone the same area. Our
iconic images of home are transforming.
Norman Rockwell’s beloved drawing of
Thanksgiving dinner featuring a golden
turkey triumphantly presented at the family
homestead no longer portrays the American
vision we had growing up as children decades
ago. But, here is the timeless note of hope:
We can face even the bitterest truths, because
fundamentally we are heading down the
Lenten road as a People of Good News, as
children of a God who loves us and who
brings us to the glory found beyond the cross
we bear. The glory that will one day lead us
home to the Kingdom of God! We know our
destination. In the turbulent oceans of change
all around us these days, we are the people
who know how to swim, to sail - and to pull
others into the boats with us. More than that,
on His own Earth-shaking journey to
Jerusalem more than 2,000 years ago, Jesus
tried his best to equip us for the road. He
kept picking up and pointing out things along
the way that he wanted us all to remember—
like programming the Gospel equivalent of a
spiritual GPS. The Good News is we are not
lost, even in a changing society with families

dispersed throughout the United States; we
are not lost to each other or to God. Maybe
restless, rootless and bruised, but we are not
lost. More than 2 billion Christians around
the world have marked their Lenten journey
in some fashion this year, including hundreds
of millions of Americans. All around the
world, we are people on the move. We are
just like Jesus’ friends two millennia ago.
And, the truth of this journey is so timeless
that it is echoed and reflected everywhere we
look—if we only have eyes and ears to truly
recognize the meaningful things along our
path. The most frequently asked question by
news reporters when they talk to men,
women, and children who were burned out,
bombed out, blown out, flooded, or driven out
is this: “What did you bring with you when
you left your home? What did you carry?”
It is not an idle question because, whether we
realize it or not, we are all moving in some
way, shape, or form. We are already carrying
things as we search for home. We carry the
guidance of the Holy Spirit, we carry the
wisdom of scripture, and we carry a
multitude of blessings through the
sacraments. But as we approach the final
stretch of our Lenten Journey, have we been
transformed by the changes we have made?
Have we carried our cross as we search for
our home? Do we know Jesus or do we simply
know about Him? A priest once shared a
story about the time he went to work with
some poor people in a village in the moun-
tains of North America. He was deeply im-
pressed by one old man who, despite having
no running water, no electricity and little
food, was so joyful. ‘How come you’re so
happy when you have so little?’ asked the
priest. ‘Because I know Jesus and that is all I
need,’ replied the old man. As we finish our
Lenten Journey, we too need to know Jesus in
order to carry our cross home, no matter
where our journey leads or where our family



roots may grow – we need to know Jesus and
bring Him everywhere that we go.


